
 

 

CAD/GE6191/SDG Geneva, 18 September 2018 

 

TIR APPLICATION IN RUSSIA – BORDER WITH CHINA 

  

Two more border crossing points open for TIR were introduced by the Order of Ministry of Russian 
Federation, at the border with China 

I. BACKGROUND 

Members may remember that on 14 April 2018, the Order of the Ministry of Finance of the Russian 
Federation No. 159n from 24.10.2017 “On the movement of goods in accordance with the Customs 
Convention on the International Transport of Goods under Cover of TIR Carnets” entered into force. It 
established the new procedure of transit of goods under TIR carnets through Russian borders of the 
Eurasian Economic Union (EAEU) and a list of the 48 border-crossing points indicated in annex to the 
present Order (CAD/GE5864/VVI).   

II. LAST DEVELOPMENTS 

Further to the recent start of TIR operations in China, on 5 July 2018, the Russian Ministry of Finance issued 
a new Order No. 149n on amendments to the above mentioned order “On the movement of goods in 
accordance with the Customs Convention on the International Transport of Goods under Cover of TIR 
Carnets” which extends the list of the border-crossing points where TIR carnets will be accepted for the 
transit of goods. The original text of the Order in Russian is in Annex 1. 

Thus, two new border-crossing points for the import of goods using TIR carnets were added to the list of 48: 
Zabaikalsk (bordered with Manzhouli Shibali customs office) and Pogranichnyi (bordered with Suifenhe 
Road customs office), both situated on the Russian-Chinese border.  

The new order enters into force on 7 October 2018. 

The opening hours of both customs offices are Monday to Saturday, from 9:00 to 21:00, with the exception of 
national holidays.  

IRU secretariat will update the TIR-EPD application accordingly. 

III. MEMBERS’ ACTIONS 

Member associations are invited to take note of the above and inform their transport operators accordingly.  

It is recommended to inform the IRU secretariat before any TIR operation is planned via the new border 
crossing points to closely monitor them and provide assistance if needed. Any issues with the acceptance of 
TIR carnets at the new border crossing points should be reported to the IRU secretariat at tir@iru.org or 
hotline@iru.org.  

 

* * * * *

http://www.consultant.ru/cons/cgi/online.cgi?req=doc&base=LAW&n=293012&fld=134&dst=1000000001,0&rnd=0.7077300380683392#09319132941151269
http://www.consultant.ru/cons/cgi/online.cgi?req=doc&base=LAW&n=293012&fld=134&dst=1000000001,0&rnd=0.7077300380683392#09319132941151269
https://www.iru.org/apps/dme-app?id=CAD_GE5864_E
mailto:tir@iru.org
mailto:hotline@iru.org
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